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Regular Council Meeting 

Monday, February 10, 2020 (6:00 p.m.) 

Kayse Room 

 

At the Regular Council Meeting held on the above date the following members were present: 

 

  

Mayor: Matt Seale 

City Council: Mona Paulk, Patrice Y.W. Manley, Lemora Moses,  

Steven Hudson, and Claire Clayton 

City Clerk: Lucile Middlebrooks 

City Attorney Warren Mixon  

Fire Chief: Will Towson 

Police Detective: Doug Douglas 

Absent - Police Chief Billy Hancock 

 

 

First: Mayor Matt Seale called the meeting to order and determined a quorum, prayer by 

City Clerk Lucile Middlebrooks, and then the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of 

the United States of America was pledged and spoken by everyone. 

 

Second: Motion by Councilwoman Mona Paulk and 2nd by Councilman Lemora Moses to 

adopt a relaxed Agenda for Monday, February 10, 2020. 

All in favor say I – Voted 5 yes; Opposes none - Motion passed. 

  

Third: Motion by Councilwoman Mona Paulk and 2nd by Councilwoman Patrice Y.W. 

Manley for the approval and adopting of the Minutes from the Regular Meeting  

of January 4, 2020.  

All in favor say I -Voted 5 yes; Opposes none – Motion passed. 

  

Fourth: Bidding – Mowing City Properties (City Hall, Community House, Neighborhood 

Center, College Hill Park, Cumbee Park, and Police Department) 

Mayor Matt Seale opened the only bid we received from C & C Lawn and  

Pressure Washing Service which is Cumbee Park $450; College Hill Park $350;  

Neighborhood Center $150: Community House $150: City Hall $55; and  

Police Department $70 – Total $1,225.00 per mowing.  

Tabled for later discussion in the meeting. After more discussion, 

Motion by Councilwoman Patrice Y.W. Manley and 2nd by Councilman  

Lemora Moses to authorize Mayor Seale to offer $650 per mowing for all  

properties. 

All in favor – Vote 4 yes; Opposes 1 (Councilwoman Mona Paulk) – Motion  

passed. 
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 Motion by Councilwoman Mona Paulk and 2nd by Councilman Steven Hudson 

that if offer is denied to rebid Mowing City Properties 

 All in favor – Vote 5 yes; Opposes none – Motion passed. 

 

Fifth:  Zoning Appointments 

  Mayor Matt Seale read the letter from Irwin County Building and Zoning  

Administrator Jessica Harris: 

 
  Motion by Councilwoman Patrice Y.W. Manley and 2nd by  
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Councilman Lemora Moses to accept the recommendation for the reappointment  

of Phil Croft and Arlinda Murrell to the Planning and Advisory Commission for  

2020-2023 and Nancy Mitchell (2020-2021) and Tara Smith (2020-2023) to  

the Zoning Board of Appeals Planning and Advisory Commission. 

All in favor – Voted 5 yes; Opposes none – Motion passed. 

 

Sixth:  CDBG 2020 Neighborhood Revitalization Conflict of Interest – City Employee 

  Mayor Matt Seale stated that the Conflict of Interest for the CDBG 2020  

Neighborhood Revitalization Grant must be stated in the minutes. 

A potential conflict of interest needs to be declared in the City Council Meeting 

before the Submittal Resolution is passed in that WAYNE CONEY, JR.  working 

for the City of Ocilla as a Heavy Machine Operator is applying for Housing 

Rehabilitation and may be served through this CDBG program. 

No vote is necessary. 
 

Seventh: CDBG 2020 Neighborhood Revitalization Resolution 

Mayor Matt Seale read the resolution: 
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Motion by Councilwoman Mona Paulk and 2nd by Councilman Lemora Moses to 

adopted the CDBG 2020 Neighborhood Revitalization Resolution. 

All in favor – Voted 5 yes; Opposes none – Motion passed. 

 

Eighth:  Ocilla Baptist Church Alley Easement 

Mayor Matt Seale stated the members of Ocilla Baptist Church are installing a 

covered walkway and request an easement to work along the alley which goes 

through their parking lot. 

After discussion, Attorney Warren Mixon stated that there was no need for an  

easement at this time. 

 

Ninth:  Purchase of Police Car 

  Mayor Matt Seale made a request for the purchase of two vehicles for the 

Police Chief Billy Hancock and ask for up to $35,000 for each vehicle from  

SPLOST funds. The next vehicle to be purchase will be a SUV.  

  Motion by Councilwoman Patrice Williams and 2nd by Councilman Lemora  

Moses to allow for one vehicle to be purchased at this time with the provision of  

spending up to $35,000 from SPLOST funds. 

  All in favor – Voted 5 yes, Opposes none – Motion passed. 

 

Tenth:  Purchasing Equipment for the Fire Department. 

  Fire Chief Will Towson made a request that the Council approve for the purchase  

of 10 sets of turnout gear for current staff and new volunteers. 
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Motion by Councilwoman Patrice Y.W. Manley and 2nd by Councilwoman Claire  

Clayton approving the purchase for up to $25,000.00 for turnout gear for current  

staff and new volunteers to be paid out of General, SPLOST, and/or Grant funds.  

  All in favor – Voted 5 yes, Opposes none – Motion passed. 

 

Eleventh: Report from Committees 

None 

 

Mayor Matt Seale appointed Lemora Moses, Chairman and Steven Hudson 

to an Ad hoc Committee for the Cemetery due to a resident damaging several 

headstones and graves on February 6, 2020 

 

Mr. Earl Denham gave an update on Community and Economic Development 

Projects. 

 

Community Day has been scheduled for March 14th 

 

 

Twelfth: Motion by Councilwoman Mona Paulk and 2nd by Councilman Steven Hudson  

to adjourn the meeting.  

All in favor – Voted 5 yes; Opposes None – Motion passed. 

 

MEETING ADJOURNED: 

 

 

MAYOR MATT SEALE     

 

 

CITY CLERK LUCILE MIDDLEBROOKS     


